Dear Parent/Guardian,





August 19, 2013

Welcome to _________School!  As a new member of our school family, your child is automatically entered into our Newcomers Club.  We’d like to take this opportunity to inform you about the club, and then later ask you to take and return a brief survey attached so that we can get to know your child better.

Our school implements a system of behavior support called Positive Behavior Intervention and Support, or PBIS for short.  Simply put, PBIS is a process for creating safer, more effective schools by reinforcing positive behavior and preventing and addressing problem behavior. PBIS is implemented in three tiers. Tier 1 focuses on setting and teaching behavioral expectations in all areas of the school including the playground, hallway, bus and classroom. Tier 2 and Tier 3 allow educators to focus more closely on the needs of groups or individual students. Throughout the process, data is collected on student behavior. This data is then used by administrators and school PBIS implementation teams to identify and more effectively implement the practices that are right for their school.

Newcomers Club is a part of the PBIS initiative.  The purpose of Newcomers Club is to create a natural support for new students that enter the school throughout the year to learn the school-wide expectations for behavior in all educational environments so that your child has a great year!   Newcomers learn and practice school-wide and classroom behavioral lessons with their classmates and Teacher Leaders.  The Teacher Leader tracks the behavioral lessons taught and mastered for each newcomer in the club.  Meetings are held briefly during the school day throughout the year to make sure the newcomers understand the  __________school-wide expectations, are making friends in the school, are following classroom procedures, and feel like their teacher supports him/her.

Students graduate from the Newcomers Club once they meet the following criteria:

· The student knows the school wide expectations 

· The student has at least one friend

· The student is following classroom procedures and routines

· The student feels like the teacher supports him/or her

Family involvement in a child’s education increases your child’s likelihood of success. Help with PBIS is very important and we ask for your support in the following ways:

· Please remind your child of the school’s behavior expectations each day before they leave for school:   


Be Peaceful

Be Respectful

Be Cooperative

Be Safe

Be Responsible

· Ask and acknowledge your child for behaviors expected at school.

· Help your child to be ready and at school on time. Help your child start the day off  feeling good.  
· If your child has difficulty at school please look for a behavior chart to review and reinforce specific expected behaviors. 

· The behavior system is consistent and fair; so if your child has earned a consequence please support the decision. If you have any questions regarding the situation, please call the classroom teacher. Be preventative by focusing on the future.

· Ask your child each day if they received acknowledgements such as eagle bucks, incentives, compliment cards, etc.…

· We ask that you might try to use the same behavior language as the school.

· Attend a Newcomers Club meeting!  Meeting dates will be sent home with your child as soon as possible.

We here at _________want to know as much as we can about your child so that we can better serve him/her in our Newcomers Club! Please fill out the attached survey and return it with your child as soon as possible.
If you have any questions about the Newcomers Club or PBIS, please call ___________is one of our Teacher Leaders.  She can be best reached from 

Thank you for your time and cooperation, and again, welcome to__________!  (
Sincerely,

________________principal

_______________Elementary School
